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Meeting Date: 		Friday 14 July 2017 

Time:			09:30 – 16:00  

Type: 			Face-to-face		 

Location:		NCVO, Regent’s Wharf, 8 All Saints Street, London N1 9RL   

Version:		Approved

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Present:		Keith	Carlton (KC)		Trustee
			Bob	Cooke (BC)		Trustee
Andy	Cottom (AJC)		Trustee
David	Fitzgerald (DF)		Trustee
Patricia	Hunt (PH)		Trustee	
John	Loughrey (JL)		Trustee - from 09:35
Jacqui	McCouat (JM)		Trustee - from 09:40
			Martin 	Pollecoff (MP)		Chair & Trustee
			Neil	Robertson (NR)		Treasurer & Trustee
													 
Apologies:		Emma	Williams (EW)		Trustee

In Attendance:		Richard	Hunt (RH)		Head of Communications
			Peter	Kunzmann		Policy & Public Affairs Manager - 11:25 to 12:00
			Louise 	Lilley (LL)		Head of Operations & Regulation					Sarah	Niblock (SN)		Chief Executive (incoming) - until 13:20
			Sultana	Khanum (SK)		Complaints & Conduct Manager - 13:40 to 14:05
Janet	Weisz (JW)		Chief Executive (outgoing)
									
Minutes By:		Alex 	Crawford (AC)			Governance Officer


Action Points and Decisions – in Black Bold	
1. 
Apologies, Welcomes and Declarations of Interest   

1.1. Apologies were given for EW.

1.2. BC was welcomed to the meeting as this was his first Board meeting since becoming a trustee on 30 May 2017.

1.3. SN was also welcomed to the meeting as she will be joining UKCP from 1 August 2017 and will become the new Chief Executive in September. Introductions were made around the room.  

*JL joined the meeting*

*JM joined the meeting*

1.4. The Governance Officer informed the Board that any trustee with a conflict of interest in a matter under discussion should declare the nature of their interest and withdraw from the room unless given a dispensation to speak.

2. Board Minutes (Approved) from 21 April 2017

2.1. Matters Arising  

2.1.1. Re: Point 4.1.2 concerning research into drop-out rates for Black and Asian therapists, LL reported that work is under way on preparing a questionnaire / survey for our Organisational Members (OMs) to establish the causes of the drop-out rates. Patricia Moran (UKCP Research Lead) is doing some preliminary research to help us ask the right questions of the OMs.    

2.1.2. Re: Point 4.1.3 concerning Trustee Effectiveness, the results from the recent trustee questionnaires are included in the Chair’s Report. 

2.1.3. Re: Point 4.1.4 concerning payments to volunteers, a Volunteer Programme Project has been started, led by Ioana Miron (UKCP Volunteer Liaison Administrator), which will incorporate volunteer payments. JW advised that she will start working with the new UKCP HR provider on this, once they are appointed.    

2.1.4. Re: Point 5.4.1 concerning Patient-led and Modality-led Colleges, this issue is with the Executive Committee.  

2.1.5. Re: Point 5.5.2 concerning the College Review, the Terms of Reference have been drafted and the Working Group will be chaired by MP. The scope of the working group and its membership are still to be defined and the scope may encompass committees as well as colleges. AJC commented that the Professional Regulatory Committee of the Colleges and Faculties (PRCCF) supported the College Review, and that the colleges have expressed some concern that their voices are not being heard at Board level.   

2.1.6. Re: Point 6.5 concerning the Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) Consultation Report, the ADR group have met and a final report is being drafted which will come to the Board.

2.1.7. Re: Point 9 concerning the International Officer (IO), the current IO has previously indicated his wish to step-down from the post but has since agreed to remain in post until September 2017. 
2.1.8. Adrian Rhodes (former UKCP Vice Chair and former Chair of the European Association of Psychotherapy [EAP]) had to stand-in for the IO at the last EAP meeting. Adrian has written a report of the meeting which AJC will send to MP and JW.  

2.1.9. AJC said that he would like to know what is happening in the International Committee as the Board have not received full reports from them in the past.

2.1.10. PH will be meeting with the current IO soon, and will discuss options with JW and MP.   

2.1.11. Re: Point 14 concerning membership fee increases for 2017 / 2018, it was clarified that the decision taken in April was for the increases as set-out in the Board paper:

· £3 increase for Individual Membership
· £1 increase for Retired Membership
· £1 increase for Student Membership (although we may continue to make it free) 
· £1 increase for Trainee Membership
· £1 increase for Affiliate Membership
· No increase for Organisational Membership
· £1 increase in the additional Direct Member fee

2.1.12. Re: Point 21 concerning a review of the Child and Adolescent Psychotherapy Marker (CAPM), the Executive Committee are in the process of establishing a working group. The Chair, scope and composition of the working group are yet to be determined. 

2.1.13. Re: Point 22.4 concerning how ‘good standing’ is defined, LL reported that Amy Coates (UKCP Casework Manager) has done some research into this. 

2.1.14. The Board briefly discussed this issue, and DF commented that ‘good standing’ means different things to different people, and that we may need to stop using the expression altogether.    

3. Strategy Presentation

3.1. JW gave a Power Point presentation to the Board on the 3-year strategy for UKCP.

3.2. The presentation re-iterated the Strategic Priorities that Board members voted-on as part of the strategy review in April 2017, which were:

· Household name (increase public awareness and make UKCP the ‘go to’ psychotherapy body)
· Increase membership (conduct a membership drive)
· Diversity (make this a part of everything we do)
· Improve governance structures (conduct a review of the college and committee structure)
· Collaboration (ensure we drive any collaboration agenda, where possible)
· Regulation and standards (continue to review to make sure these remain fit-for-purpose)

3.3. Following the presentation, the Board discussed the 3-year strategy outlined in the presentation, and the discussion included the following points:

· Concerning the Strategic Objective Engaging Better, Cynthia Godley has recently joined UKCP as an experienced Events Manager and we have an exciting programme of events lined-up.
· Concerning the Strategic Objective Maintaining Standards of Excellence, UKCP is leading on the project to merge adjudication panels for complaints with the British Association of Counselling and Psychotherapy (BACP) and the British Psychoanalytic Council (BPC).

· We must start doing more Research, and LL commented that there are a number of Research activities proposed for next year’s budget.

· LL asked if the Board could look at increasing membership of people with colour. 

· AJC suggested trainings could be made more modular, thereby making them more financially accessible.

· All major religious dates should be considered when planning events (the UKCP Research Conference this year is on 30 September which is Yom Kippur).

· Trainings potentially exclude those on lower incomes.

· The success measure of ‘increase in diversity with proportion of people accessing psychotherapy matches the demographic of the general public’ should be moved from Engaging Better to Increase Access. 

· With regards to Diversity, the College of Family, Couple and Systemic Therapy (CFCST) have a good diversity mix and we should have conversations with them.

· We have seen shrinkage of our members working within the NHS, according to the last NHS survey. 

· As we are an organisation in transition and we should use the 3-year Strategic Plan as a reference document to move forward.

· One trustee thought that the first two Strategic Priorities agreed in April of ‘Household Name’ and ‘Increase Membership’ should be the focus and that the other priorities were just periphery. As we seem to be entering a period of relative stability within the organisation we should focus on these two priorities.

· We are beginning to ‘punch above our weight’ in public policy.

· Resources over the next 6 months will be stretched.

· The membership drive should include improved benefits to our members; a better ‘membership offer’.

· In response to a query about the organisations use of technology and social media, RH will bring the monthly Digital Analytics Report to the September Board meeting.

3.4. After discussion, the Board agreed the 3-year plan, subject to tweaks from today’s discussions. Work will be done on the 6 priorities agreed in April (Household Name, Increase Member Numbers, Diversity, Organisational Structure, Collaboration and Regulation and Standards) with emphasis being given to making UKCP a Household Name and Increasing Membership. 
*PK joined the meeting*

4. Public Policy Presentation

4.1. PK gave a presentation to the Board and took questions. The presentation covered the following areas:

· Policy Priorities
· Actions UKCP has taken to date
· Parliamentary Engagement
· Mastering Existing Research
· The joint NHS Survey
· Active Collaborations
· Societal causes [of mental illness] such as benefit sanctions
· Media coverage of mental health issues
· UKCP’s Election Plan & Manifesto Calls
· Access to Therapy
· Quality of Therapy
· Investment and Ring-fencing [of money for mental health]
· Collaborations
· Successes
· NICE
· NHS Campaign Work
· Surveys and Research Work

4.2. The Board gave applause and great thanks to PK for all his public policy work and for his excellent presentation.

*PK left the meeting*

5. Chair’s Report

5.1. MP referred to his written report, highlighted some particular areas and took questions from the Board.

5.1.1.  Bequests / Donations

5.1.1.1. The report contained a proposal from MP that UKCP start a ‘Founders Fund’. The fund would hold bequests and donations from members and outside corporates.

5.1.1.2. KC suggested that we may also be able to attract donations from corporate responsibility budgets. 

5.1.1.3. The Board voted in favour of the proposal.  

5.1.2.  Trustee Effectiveness

5.1.2.1. The Board discussed the results of the recent Skills and Experience & Self Evaluation questionnaires completed by the trustees.

5.1.2.2. The results have highlighted some training needs, some of which could be dealt with in-house and some through paid external courses.

5.1.2.3. The trustees were receptive to arranging training, both generic and specific. Organisations that could help with the training include ACEVO, NCVO and our auditors Sayer Vincent. 

5.1.2.4. JL also suggested that the office staff could give presentations to the Board on their individual and team functions, and perhaps this could be organised once we are in the new office premises. 

5.2. The Board accepted the report.

*JW, LL, AC & RH were asked to leave the meeting*

6. Closed Session #1

6.1. The Board discussed an item in closed session.

*JW, LL, AC & RH returned to the meeting*

*MP, LL & RH were asked to leave the meeting*

7. Closed Session #2

7.1. The Board discussed another item in closed session. PH chaired this part of the meeting in MP’s absence. 

*MP, LL & RH re-joined the meeting & MP resumed as meeting Chair*

*SN left the meeting*

*SK joined the meeting*

8. Closed Session #3

8.1. The Board discussed an item in closed session.

*SK left the meeting*

9. Chief Executive’s (CE) Report

9.1. Office Relocation

9.1.1. JW updated the Board on progress with the move to the new office premises later in the year.

9.1.2. The Board also discussed the recommendation from the Finance and Audit Committee (FAC), presented in the CE Report, for an increase in the relocation budget.

9.1.3. The Board gave approval to the request from the FAC for an extra £30k to be added to the relocation budget (consisting of £8k for basic office fit-out, £12k for essential items and £10k for furniture). 

9.1.4. The Board also gave approval that the FAC be given delegated authority to approve further additional relocation costs up to a maximum of £32,000. 

9.2. UKCP Conference

9.2.1. We are now planning on holding the next UKCP Conference in October 2018 and then it will be an annual event from there-on. 

9.2.2. Some of the trustees who had previously wanted to hold the next conference in March 2018 now recognised that this was not possible if we are to stage a first-class conference. 

9.2.3. Some concern was expressed over potential slippage of the conference date, and so the Board asked for a firm commitment that the next UKCP Conference will be held by November 2018 at the latest.  

9.3. Closed Session #4

9.3.1. As part of her report JW updated the Board on 2 items in closed session.

9.4. Overseas Members

9.4.1. There is a requirement in the Complaints and Conduct Process (CCP) that our members have UK based insurance. 

9.4.2. It is unclear why this stipulation came about, and other organisations do not have this requirement. It may possibly have come about to avoid the possibility that complaints hearings would be held abroad for those with non-UK insurance, resulting in higher costs. 

9.4.3. JW was bringing this to the Board’s attention today to see if anyone knew why the stipulation existed. As no one did, JW will be proposing to remove this stipulation at the next Board meeting in September (or earlier by email).       

9.5. The Board accepted the report.

10. Treasurer’s Report

10.1. NR spoke to his report and highlighted certain points.

10.2. One item highlighted was that the FAC may be recommending to the Board to decrease the amount of property liability included in reserves from 9 months to 6 months when the Reserves Policy comes to the Board for approval in September.  

10.3. The Board accepted the report.



11. Finance Report & Management Accounts

11.1. JW spoke to the Finance Report & Management Accounts and took questions.

11.2. £100k has been set-aside, in addition to the normal reserves in the Designated Fund, for any potential Judicial Review (JR) and we are hopeful that we will be able to obtain insurance to cover the costs of a JR in future. 

11.3. The Board accepted the Finance Report & Management Accounts.

12. Professional Regulatory Committee of the Colleges and Faculties (PRCCF) Report

12.1. It was highlighted at the last PRCCF meeting that communications between the colleges and the Board are an issue, as the college chairs expressed concern that their reports sent to the January Board were not discussed or acknowledged by the trustees. 

12.2. It was suggested that some of the college chairs could be invited over the 4 Board meetings during the course of a year. 

12.3. Another suggestion was that following the good feedback for the pre-conference dinner from the college chairs in March, another dinner for the chairs could be arranged. 

12.4. It was agreed that improving relations between the colleges and the Board was an important issue that needs to be addressed as soon as possible. JW and MP will discuss this further (involving AJC and the Chair of the PRCCF, Katy Rose) and will report back to the Board.

12.5. The Board accepted the report.

13. Membership Committee (MC) Terms of Reference

13.1. The Board reviewed the amended MC Terms of Reference.

13.2. The Board would like a report from the MC for future Board meetings.

13.3. KC advised that point 2.7 of the Terms of Reference regarding diversity should be aligned with the Equalities Act. AC will amend accordingly and will also check that other committee Terms of Reference are aligned.

13.4. The Board approved the MC Terms of Reference, subject to the above amendment.

14. Education, Training and Practice Committee (ETPC) Report

14.1. The Board accepted the report.

15. Professional Standards Development Work Report

15.1. The Board accepted the report.

16. Regulation & Quality Assurance Team (RQAT) Report

16.1. The Board accepted the report.





17. AOB

17.1. 2018 Belfast Event

17.1.1. PH informed the Board of our potential presence, along with the BACP and BPC, at a conference taking place in Belfast in October 2018 at the Europa Hotel. 

17.1.2. One of the organisations involved in the event is the American Counselling Association who have ambitiously invited Barack Obama to attend.

17.1.3. PH would ensure that our attendance didn’t clash with the UKCP Conference.

17.2. [bookmark: _Hlk488309584]Response to Emergencies / Disasters

17.2.1. Following the recent Grenfell Tower fire, MP suggested that we create a list of volunteers willing to provide counselling in the event of a disaster, and the Board were supportive of the idea.

17.2.2. We would work with the relevant emergency services and council administrations.

17.2.3. It was suggested that we could work with the British Red Cross.

17.2.4. The Fire Brigade Consultancy Service may also need volunteers, and JL has a good contact with them.

17.3. Outgoing Chief Executive

17.3.1. MP gave great thanks to JW for all her work during her time as CE, as this was her last Board meeting in post.

17.3.2. The whole Board then expressed their thanks and gave JW a round of applause. 

18. Next Meeting

18.1. Saturday 23 September 2017, 09:30 to 16:00, 2 America Square, London EC2N 2LU (new UKCP Office)
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